April 22,2024
The meeting was called to arder by Mayor Elva Wyandt.

Present were Village Administrator Jessi Randall, Zoning Administrator Fred Weber, Village
Solicitor Anthony Johnson, Councilpeople present were Mike Medina, Chris Healy, Jeff
Rothman, Nick Stephy, Jamie Hohenberger.

The minutes of this meeting were taken by the Village Administrator due to the absence of
the Fiscal Officer.

Healy made the motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting, Medina made the
second. The motion was approved.

Levi Gustwiller would like to have the bulk water station open 24 hours. He said with it
being open only 8-3 itis inconvenient for the farmers. The council agreed to go back to 24-

houraccess.
Sharon Stephy asked about tree removal.

Medina made the motion to approve the bills, Healy made the second. The motion was
approved.

The solicitor is investigating the contract with MOYER TREE TRIMMING for breach of
contract.

Jessi is getting new quotes to remove the trees and stumps that Moyer did notdo as part of
the contract.

The junk truck at Keyser & SR18 has been removed.
The lot by the old poolis in the process of being sold.

Healy made the motion to approve the change order for Fenson,Rothman made the
second. The motion was approved. The vote was: Hohenberger-no, Medina-yes, Healy-yes,
Stephy-yes, Rothman-yes.

Stephy made the motion to approve the donation of 4 windows from the Lumber Company,
Healy made the second. The motion was approved. It will be $500.00 for labor with
materials and windows being donated.

Hohenberger said the lot for sale on Marion should be listed as 2 lots, butitis listed as one.
The solicitor will bring a new ordinance to revoke the old ordinance and draft a new
ordinance for 2 lots. It will need to be resurveyed.

The council wants more police patrols near the park during the day.



Sagers Bar would like a waiver on the noise ordinance. The council would like more

information.

Medina asked about yardwork repairs from the valve replacement project. Fenson
construction is responsible for the repairs to the yards.

Stephy said the catch basin on N Keyser in the church parking lot needs jetted. This is
needed every 3-4 years.

The Administrator had a quote from Morlock Paving for $64,300. The council tabled this
until the fiscal officer reviews the budget and confirms we can afford it. Our permissive
fund with the county has $8258.00

Healy made the motion at 8:20 to adjourn, Medina made the second. The motion was

approved.

The next regular meeting willbe May 13 at7:00 p.m.



